
REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

DATE: NOVEMBER 12, 2008 

 

TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL  

 

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER 

 

BY: MIKE KAMINO, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT 

 

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF AGREEMENT WITH PBS&J TO CONTINUE 

PREPARATION OF THE CITY’S GENERAL PLAN UPDATE 

 

 
The purpose of this item is to seek City Council approval of a Professional Services Agreement 
with PBS&J to continue preparation of the City’s General Plan Update and Environmental 
Impact Report (EIR). Under the contract, work would be performed on a time and materials 
basis, for a not-to-exceed fee of $395,997 to complete the General Plan Update. Continued work 
on the General Plan Update is included in the Planning and Community Development 
Department’s work program for the 2008-09 fiscal year, and there are sufficient funds allocated 
in the General Fund to cover this expense.  
 
At its meeting on July 11, 2007, the City Council approved the selection of PBS&J to prepare the 
General Plan Update and EIR. This past year, PBS&J worked with staff and the General Plan 
Advisory Committee (GPAC) to complete four reports detailing: A Community Conservation 
and Growth Strategy, Land Use and Design Options for Transition Areas, A Community Places 
Conservation Strategy, and a Community Resource Conservation Strategy. Initial development 
scenarios for build out of the City over the next 20 plus years were selected based on the results 
of these reports. 
 
The proposed scope of this next and final phase of work includes preparation of a fiscal impact 
analysis and a traffic and circulation analysis for the development scenarios noted above. The 
various elements of the General Plan would then be updated, including reassessing current 
policies and programs and creating new ones as appropriate, along with preparation of the 
Environmental Impact Report (EIR). The scope includes preparation of the General Plan 
elements and the EIR concurrently, so that, to the extent feasible, General Plan policies and 
measures would actually be created to resolve, or mitigate, potential environmental impacts as 
much as possible. The scope also includes a community meeting, and meetings at Planning 
Commission and City Council hearings. All of these tasks will require substantial coordination 
with the GPAC, which is also included in the scope of work.   
 
It is anticipated that the vast majority of the General Plan work program will be completed by 
June 2009. However, it is possible that final components of the work program, such as the final 



  

adoption of the General Plan Update and final Environmental Impact Report (EIR) may not occur 
until fall 2009. Therefore, any remaining work on the General Plan will be re-budgeted for the 
next budget cycle. 
 
The agreement has been reviewed by the City Attorney and approved as to form. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the Professional Services Agreement with 
PBS&J to prepare the City’s General Plan Update and EIR for a not-to-exceed fee of $395,997.  

 
Attachment:  Agreement (with Exhibits A and B)  
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